
 
 

 
LOVE LEARN SHINE 

Shine in the light and love of God. 

 
Friday 11 November 2022 

Dear Parents 

 

I am pleased to write with this week’s newsletter. This letter and previous versions can be found in the letters section of 

our website.  

 

Safeguarding, Welfare & Wellbeing 
 

Curriculum Spotlight  

 
Key Stage 2 Design Technology  

Children in Upper Key Stage Two have been 

completing a ‘Make Do and Mend’ WWII textiles 

project in their Design Technology weeks. Thank 

you to everyone who donated fabric to help 

with this project.   

 

 

Safeguarding and Welfare will always be our very highest priority in helping us achieve our vision of 

Love Learn Shine. We will use this section of the newsletter each week to keep families up to date 

with a range of key safeguarding and welfare information. 

 

Emotional Health and Wellbeing 

This May Help has been created to support 

parents and carers with concerns about their 

child’s mental health. 

The subjects covered on this website have 

been chosen by families and young people 

who have gone through their own mental 

health challenges. What helped them may 

also help you. 

The films offer advice across six main subject 

areas, with ten additional films offering 

supporting information. The films can be 

viewed in any order at any time. 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety Newsletter for November  

The November edition of our monthly online 

safety newsletter is now available. It can be 

accessed via the dedicated online safety 

section of our website.  

As always it is packed full of helpful tips and 

advice for families including the popular game 

Roblox and an article explaining how social 

media algorithms work.  

 

 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/letters/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/St.-Peters-Vision-Poster-2.pdf
https://thismayhelp.me/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/e-safety/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/e-safety/
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KS2 Homework 

This week, all the children in KS2 will be sent home  

with a Christmas CD cover to design. This is to go  

on the front of the CD's that we will be recording  

to sell at the Christmas Fair. Every child in KS2 must  

complete a CD cover as homework to be returned  

to their class teacher by Friday 18th November please.  

 

Thank you for all your support. 

The KS2 Team. 

 

 

Collective Worship Spotlight  
 

Remembrance  

This week in our worship time we have 

thought about remembrance including 

observing a two-minute silence today at 

11.00am. The children respected this 

superbly well having learnt about how this is 

one way to show our thanks and gratitude 

to those who have and continue to serve us 

to keep us safe.  
  

 

 
 

Whole School  
 

Clothing Donations   

If you have any spare clothing (specifically jogging bottoms and pants) for Reception, Yr1 & Yr2 we would like to build 

up a stock of spares. Thank you! 
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Staffing News 
Miss Gill has not been well enough to be at work 

in recent months, thank you to everyone who 

has sent their kind wishes which have been 

passed on.  After much thought she has decided 

to take a break from her role. We would like to 

thank Miss Gill for all she has done and wish her 

well in her ongoing recovery. We will now be 

able to seek a permanent replacement to this 

role and have already begun the recruitment 

process. We will keep families updated with our 

progress with this.  

 

 

 

 
Stakeholder Surveys  
All the Trust schools have agreed to undertake 

our stakeholder surveys during this half term. 

Over the course of the coming weeks we will be 

seeking the views of children, parents and staff 

about our school and trust.  

The parent survey can be accessed here and will 

be open for the next three weeks. We would be 

most grateful if parents can take a few minutes 

to respond. Thank you.  

 

 
 

 
School Day Timings  
Our school day starts at 8.45am and concludes 

at 3.15pm. The school site opens from 8.35am 

and staff will come out to their lines at 8.40am. 

The school day concludes at 3.15. Movement 

around the building takes a little time. Thank you 

for your patience at the end of the day as we all 

exit safely.  

 

 
 
PAN Consultation Updated FAQ and Final 

Weekend 
In response to questions received so far during 

the consultation period we have produced an 

updated FAQ document which can be 

accessed here.  

This weekend is the final opportunity to have your 

say via our online feedback form before the 

consultation closes on Monday 14 November. 

After governors and trustees have made their 

final determination we will write to parents to 

outline their final determination.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/DesignPageV2.aspx?subpage=design&FormId=rgZZ5Uo6l0SlchxRbH0owihn5Fmz3d9FqI0pfCGwNlBUMVRVOVlNOUVQM0NMUTJUTTdBWEcwUjNCSy4u
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/PAN-Consult-FAQ-Follow-Up.pdf
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Walk to School Day 
The next Harrogate District Walk to School Day is 

Friday 25th November 2022. Please remember, 

for those who cannot walk/cycle/scoot, that 

bus/train, car share or ‘park and stride’ options 

all still lower their carbon footprint. Every mile 

counts! 

 

 
 

 
Sporting Influence Competition Series 
Children from Year 3 & 4 enjoyed another 

evening of sporting competition on Wednesday 

evening under the floodlights of the Harrogate 

High all weather pitch in the Sporting 

Influence Football competition series. Despite 

some chilly conditions the children worked hard 

showing great team work, enthusiasm and 

commitment playing five matches in total. 

As always, the children represented themselves 

and their school incredibly well showing superb 

sporting attitudes and manners throughout the 

evening as they played teams from a number of 

local schools. Over the course of the matches 

there were two very hard-fought draws, two 

narrow defeats and a 2- 0 win at the end.  

 

 

 
 

Check out the news section of our website for 

more pictures.  

 

 
Christmas Card Competition  
Primary aged children from across Harrogate are 

being invited to design a Christmas e-card for 

local MP Andrew Jones. 

The details of the competition can be found 

opposite.  

 

Entries will be judged by the Mayor of the 

Borough Council Councillor Victoria Oldman. 

 

Entries should be sent to  

 

Constituency Office 

57 East Parade 

Harrogate 

North Yorkshire 

HG1 5LQ 
 

All entries must arrive at the above address by 

Monday 6 December.  

 

 

The winning design will be used by Mr Jones and 

the winner will receive a framed copy of their 

design. Good luck.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

https://sportinginfluence.com/
https://sportinginfluence.com/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/sporting-influence-competition-series-2/
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Friends of St Peter’s (FOSP) News 

FOSP Key Stage 2 MOVIE NIGHT - TUESDAY 22ND NOVEMBER 2022 

A separate letter is attached to this week’s newsletter with full information. 

Christmas Fare 

 

The wonderful FOSP team are busy in the 

background preparing for the Christmas Fare on 

Saturday 3 December 12.00 – 2.00.  

 

Please spread the word about this wonderful 

event that is open to everyone. 

 

We are collecting donations for the different stall 

and events which can be sent via your child to 

place in their class box.  

 

The poster opposite outlines the types of 

donations  FOSP are seeking.  

 

Thank you to everyone for your generosity so far. 

A special mention to Owls class who have 

already hit the 50 donations mark.  

  

 

 

FOSP Christmas Raffle 
 

 

 

 

   

   

   

   

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  Raffle tickets can be returned 

             to class teachers or direct to the FOSP 

              Mail box located in the meeting room 



 
 

 
LOVE LEARN SHINE 

Shine in the light and love of God. 

 
  

  

Merit awards 

 

Infants   Year 3/4   Year 5/6  

Wrens 
Isabelle and Parvi 
Kingfishers 
Amelie and Lottie 
Sparrows 
Poppy and Adnan 
Finches  
Charlie P and David  

Owls  
Tom and Quinn 
Starlings 
Anna and Austin  

Eagles 
Mason and Gracie F 
Herons 
Callum and Isabella 
Ravens  
Lucas and Mariia 
  
  
  

 

Diary Dates   
 

 

 

 

Important Diary Dates 

 

Date Activity Year Group(s) 
NEW DATE 

Tuesday 22 

November  

FOSP Key Stage Two Movie Night  Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 

Saturday 3 

December 12.00-

2.00pm  

FOSP Christmas Fare  All welcome  

Monday 5th 

December 2022 

Flu Immunisation  All those completing 

registration for this service.  

NEW DATE 

Monday 12 

December St Paul’s 

Church  

2.00pm Nativity Dress Rehearsal – (limited 

spaces as rest of school watching) 

 

All welcome  

NEW DATE 

Tuesday 13 

December St Paul’s 

Church 

9.30am Nativity Morning Performance 

 

5.00pm Nativity Evening Performance 

All welcome 

Wednesday 14 

December 

Harrogate Theatre  

10.00am Pantomime Visit – ‘Oh Yes We Are’ Whole School  

Thursday 15 

December 9.30 St 

Peter’s Church  

Christmas Service  Whole School and families 

welcome to attend. 

Thursday 15 

December 

School Christmas Lunch.   Whole school  

Friday 16 

December 2022 

Community Carol Singing – Alms Houses 

1.15pm(approx)  

Whole School – All welcome  

Friday 16 

December 2022 

School Closes for Christmas Holiday – 

2.00pm Finish  

Whole School 
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